THEu

UNIVERSITY
OFUTAH

Sept. 26, 2022
RE: Single Audit Report for the Fiscal Year Ended June 30, 2021

To Whom It May Concern:

The University of Utah FY 2021 Uniform Guidance Single Audit has been issued and there
are no audit findings for individual sponsored awards or sub-awards the University has
received.

Access to a full copy of the State of Utah audit report and the University’s annual financial
report can be found accordingly:

e Single Audit Report 2021:

- Note: This audit report is for the State of Utah, not just the University of Utah;
identified audit findings in the report must be viewed with regard to the State
agency or institution that they are attributed to.

- Inthe audit report, three audit findings are listed for the University of Utah
(UU), but these audit findings belong to the UU Hospital and Clinics, which is
operationally separate from the University, which the audit report formatting
does not clearly delineate.

e Annual Financial Report 2021:

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact me at 801.581.5989.

Craig Merritt

Associate Director, Compliance Oversight and Reporting


https://reporting.auditor.utah.gov/servlet/servlet.FileDownload?file=0151K000006QkhwQAC
https://fbs.admin.utah.edu/download/finreport/2021fin.pdf

